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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Room #223 -- MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL – MONDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2014, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Board members: Blake Mitchell, Boe Hawkins, Wesley Rivera, Beverly Humiston-Scott, and Mr. Hanson and Ms. Titone, reported on the sessions each attended while at the CASB Conference in Colorado Springs. The highlight for most was the presentation on “Terminate Trivial Testing” by the students from the Mancos School District.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President Monty Guiles at 7:01 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Cathy Epps
	Elementary Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Bob Becker
	Community Member

	
	Lorraine Becker
	Community Member

	
	Bruce W. Scott
	Community Member

	
	Terry L. Good
	Community Member

	
	Pam Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Tim Hunter
	Community Member

	
	Sara Syverson
	Farm to Garden Project

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Glen E. Humiston
	Community Member

	
	Erin Bohm
	Farm to Garden Project

	
	Marie Dela Cruz
	Student Council, President

	
	Regina Roberts
	Community Member

	
	Amanda Rose
	Parent

	
	Brian Rose
	Parent

	
	Theresa Oakes
	Parent

	
	Sherri Asnicar
	Parent

	
	Jessica Gutierrez
	Student Council Member

	
	Margie Russell
	Community Member

	
	Shannon Livick
	Mancos Times/Cortez Journal

	
	Jessica Gonzalez
	Mancos Times/Cortez Journal


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the agenda for the December 15, 2014 Regular Meeting. 
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the minutes from the November 17, 2014 Regular Meeting and the December 12, 2014 Special Meeting

Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Mr. Guiles commended the Cross Country Team and Coach Archer for their very nice banquet.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Two people signed up for topics not on the Agenda. They will have a chance to speak at the end of the meeting.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson asked two questions he would like to have direction on from the Board. The first was on department heads, specifically the ELC Director, Pearlie Chadwick, being in attendance at every board meeting. Ms. Rivera asked for Theresa Oakes to be able to speak because she had a comment regarding the Preschool. Mrs. Oakes thinks the community needs to hear from the Preschool in the same way as the Elementary and Secondary Principals report on their schools. The consensus of the Board is to have Mrs. Chadwick at every meeting. Mr. Hanson also asked about the property behind the football field. The last property owner’s son is asking to purchase the property back. The Board members had varying views on the subject, but most think the school should hold onto the property. The consensus is to hold onto the property.
Elementary Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps reported that we have had eight new students enroll in the last two weeks. She praised Mr. Saletta and the holiday music performance by Mancos students last week. She said she had never seen the Performance Center so full, and the students and Mr. Saletta deserve kudos for the performance. Friday’s PD for K-12 staff was training with Mastery Connect. MAPS testing just finished. She then reviewed other items from her report.
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley will have data on MAPS testing next month. Several teachers have requested a review of their curriculum and he will have more on that next month. He talked about his involvement with the Terminate Trivial Testing Social Media group and the progress they have made and the planning that is underway to determine the next step. There will be an Open House on January 21. 
Accountability Committee Report – (no meeting this month, last month’s minutes included)

BOCES Report – Mr. Hanson and Mr. Hawkins were unable to attend the BOCES meeting. Mr. Hanson provided a copy of the packet from the meeting. He also reported on a superintendents meeting which was held last week to discuss the Executive Director position at BOCES. For nearly two hours the superintendents discussed hiring a new Executive Director and having two Special Education Directors. Mary Rubadeau is currently working part time, but receiving a full time salary. She is also the Special Education Director, which is a lot for any one person to handle. They discussed hiring a new Director, keeping a “West” special education director (this person is already in place) and hiring an “East” special education director. 
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mrs. Doudy reported that everything is moving along as budgeted. She presented information and reported on the renewal of health insurance and the options that are available to the district in order to keep the costs down to what was budgeted. A staff committee is working on the options. One of the options is to keep the plan we currently have, but increase the deductible from $1000 to $2000. However, the District would pay the extra $1000 for any employee who went over the $1000. Mrs. Doudy expects that to be about twelve people. Ms. Humiston-Scott does not agree, but all other members of the Board agreed with the option.
StuCo and NHS – The group is working towards their goals with the toy drive, they are about 100 presents short. The two groups went to the nursing home today and handed out candy canes to all the residents. If you are interested in donating toys, they can be dropped off at Walmart, P&D, and the school. The deadline is Wednesday.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the bills as presented.
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Final 2014-2015 Budget – Mr. Hanson and Mrs. Doudy presented a list of the items to add to the Final Budget which will be presented at next month’s meeting. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if we were giving both a bonus and a beginning of the year one-time only increase stipend, shouldn’t we set something aside for a rainy day?  Mr. Hanson responded that Mr. Majors, the auditor, reported that our beginning fund balances are in good shape and we are prepared if anything should happen which we need to cover. All other Board members agreed. Mr. Guiles said we have not increased steps on the salary schedule since he first came on the Board and that we have not done enough for our teachers. Any time we can give back to the teachers, and still have a conservative budget we should do it, and he is behind it.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to consent to Action Items:   A, B, and C
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Act on Recommendation to hire Javier Jaime as Assistant MS Girls B/C Team Basketball Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

B. Act on Recommendation to hire Ben Tolin as MS Girls A Team Basketball Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

C. Act on Recommendation to change Travis White’s status from volunteer to paid as Asst. HS Wrestling Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

CORRESPONDENCE
Letter from CDE Regarding FY 13-14 finance December data pipeline and audit

UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Meeting Schedule for 2015
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Mr. Glen Humiston – Mr. Guiles invited Mr. Humiston to speak, but he declined.
Regina Roberts – commended the students for their actions on “Terminate Trivial Testing.” She also reported that several jars have been placed all over town to collect money for Hayden Hunter and his family. 

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:05 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
